h‘o

Nk .

vy | Planning &
NSW Environment

Mr C Swift-McNair Our ref: 12/15166
Acting General Manager Your ref: PP2011-7.2
Port Macquarie Hastings Council

PO Box 84

PORT MACQUARIE NSW 2444

Dear Mr Swift-McNair

Extension of Time to Complete Planning Proposal PP_2012_PORTM_007_00 —
for a Business Zoning at 18 John Oxley Drive Port Macquarie

| refer to your request on 5 June 2014 seeking an extension of time to complete the
Planning Proposal PP_2012_PORTM_007_00 to rezone land at 18 John Oxley
Drive, Port Macquarie.

| have determined as the delegate of the Minister, in accordance with section 56(7) of
the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act, 1979, to amend the Gateway
Determination dated 10 October 2012 for PP_2012_PORTM_007_00.

The Gateway Determination is amended by extending the time for the completion of
the Planning Proposal by an additional twelve (12) months. The Planning Proposal is
now due for completion by 17 July 2015.

In addition it is requested that a progress report on the status of the Planning
Proposal be submitted to the Department at the end of each three month period. This
will enable the Department to monitor progress, provide assistance if required or
determine if any action is required.

If you have any questions in relation to this matter, please contact Paul Garnett, of
the Department of Planning and Environment’s Northern Region office on (02) 6641
6607.

Yours sincerely
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General Manager, Northern Region
Growth Planning and Delivery

Northern Region 48 Victoria St Grafton NSW 2460 | Locked Bag 9022 Grafton NSW 2460
T: 02 6641 6600 | F: 02 6641 6601| E: northcoast@planning.nsw.gov.au | www.planning.nsw.gov.au



